
May 15, 1939:
In a letter to Yale Catholic Graduate Club, Father T. Lawrason Riggs, the first Catholic
Chaplain at Yale, announces the opening of STM’s Chapel library and his hopes that
the graduate students will make the space their own.

c. 1960:
Father Edwin O’Brien, the second 
Catholic Chaplain at Yale, chats with 
two students in the Chapel library,
now Riggs Study. The library housed 
a small collection of Catholic texts 
and was a cozy, welcoming space for 
students to meet, study and speak 
with the Chaplain—whose office was 
to your left.

c.1960:
Father Edwin O’Brien, the second Catholic Chaplain at Yale, and 
Father James Healy, the third Catholic Chaplain at Yale, pose
by the Riggs Study fireplace. They stand under the portrait of
Fr. Riggs '10, the first Catholic Chaplain at Yale and the overseer 
of the building of STM’s Chapel and its library.  

2018:
STM’s Cathletes, Catholics who are also athletes, gather 
for prayer in Riggs Study. Current students still use
Riggs Study to meet and to pray.  

2018:
Sister Sandra Schneider, I.H.M., and Anne
Killian '11 '16 M.A. '19 Ph.D., O.P., talk under
the portrait of Fr. Riggs before a Sunday
lecture. Sister Schneider is professor emerita 
in the Jesuit School of Theology at the
Graduate Theological Union in Berkeley, CA.

2019:
Graduate students gather for Theology on Tap with STM Trustee,
Eric Kim '02. Eric, Co-Founder of Goodwater Capital, spoke about how
his faith informs his work as a venture capitalist.


